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      By the time you read this, the 
deadline for making reservations for 
Opening Day will be upon you. The 
March Crew Training sessions are 
complete.  April 7 is right around 
the corner - Mr. Roberts ready to go 
and the members are getting their 
boats ready.  
     Opening Day offers several 
unfamiliar features besides the clear 
unobstructed view of Fishing Bay.  
Once again we will have a 2 day 
Opening Day Regatta scored 
separately from the Spring Series. 
An offshore skippers meeting is 
planned for Saturday morning at 
9:30am.  At 4:00pm we will have 
the traditional Blessing of the Fleet 
followed immediately by a 
Groundbreaking Ceremony at the 
new building site at 4:30pm 
followed by a rum tent and dinner 
at Fannie's House and under our 
new tent. While we do have 
permission for overflow parking on 
the large Richardson field east of 
club grounds, we hope to avoid 
parking there if the ground is very 
wet or soft.  And we must avoid 
parking on Stull property - which 
includes the turn-a round just past 
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the club. 
    The Grounds Clean Up Day 
was a great success.  Thanks to 
the many members who helped on 
March 17.  I understand we have 
lots of freshly painted storage 
lockers and the grounds look 
great. 
     We had a very successful 
winter program at Trigon on 
March 23rd featuring 
Barboursville wines, paintings by 
Richmond artist Baxter 
Perkinson, and Gary Jobson.  I 
understand we raised $6,500 for 
the Leukemia Society.  Thanks to 
all the participants and to Gary 
who had just returned from St. 
Maarten/St. Martin Heineken 
Regatta 2001 where he raced as 
crew on Destiny with Whitey 
Lipscomb et. al.  They scored 3rd 
out of 17 and 5th overall in a class 
of 42 Cruising/Racing boats. 
    The 2001 booklets have all 
been sent to the membership.  We 
hope you enjoy the new Green 
Book format.  Please use the list 
on page 3 listing all the phone 
numbers of the officers and board.  
The newly redesigned 

FBYC Web Site: http://www.FBYC.net 

membership roster includes home 
phone numbers, e-mail addresses, 
and names and ages of all children, 
and a special Junior Member 
section with their phone numbers. 
These changes were made to help 
improve communications among 
members. 
     For several years we have failed 
to announce a competition for the 
Fishing Bay Challenge Bowl, which 
was presented in 1995 by Past 
Commodore Ian G. Lorimer. Each 
year the Commodore shall select an 
appropriate event or activity, which 
either needs a boost in participation, 
or is deserving of special 
recognition.  For 2001, I have 
selected the Optimist as racing for 
the Fishing Bay Challenge Bowl 
and the Elimination Series shall be 
the FBYC One-Design Fall Series. 
The Fishing Bay Challenge Bowl 
shall be awarded to the Opti - 
Overall winner of the Fall Series.  
 

See you next Saturday - and Good 
Luck - Have a great season. 

R. Strother Scott, Commodore 
Of 804-780-3271  H 804-556-4066   
                               Cell 804-405-5999 
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Membership 
Final Approval 
Hon. & Mrs. Thomas J. Bliley, Jr. 
(Tom & Mary Virginia); Mr. & Mrs. 
Jeffrey A. Branflick (Jeff & Jennifer); 
Mr. & Mrs. J. Randolph Hutcheson 
(Randy & Rossie). 
Also, Ms. Elisabeth L. MacKinnon, 900 
North Randolph Street, Apt. 1102, Arling-
ton, VA, 22203, moved up from the Fam-
ily membership of Alexander J. MacKin-
non. 
Circulation 
Mr. & Mrs. Millard S. Younts (Mitt & 
Peggy), 7203 University Drive, Rich-
mond, VA, 23229.  Mitt sailed as a boy 
and would like to get back into sailing.  
Mitt and Peggy have two children, Carter 
(age 9) and Emily (age 7), who are inter-
ested in the Junior program.  Of note, Mitt 
is the owner of Media Services Group and 
owns a local radio station in Urbanna, 
which has been generous in giving airtime 
for the Leukemia Cup Regatta.  Sponsors:  
Judy Buis, Burke McCormick. 
Resignations 
Mr. & Mrs. William H. Harris, III; Mr. 
& Mrs. Paul H. Saunders; Mr. & Mrs. 
Scott J. Wagner; Mr. Richard C. 
Willis. 
       Secretary Lud Kimbrough will be 
holding the February membership meet-
ing on Monday, February 12 at 6:30 p.m. 
at his home at  2405 Grand Summit 
Court in Richmond. 
       Anyone needing applications or fur-
ther information to share with prospec-
tive members can contact Lud at (804) 
272-7768 or ludk@msn.com or Mary 
Spencer at (804) 740-7913 or by email at 
spencer.mary@worldnet.att.net 

and Debbie Cycotte are working on the 
Green Book Rules concerning insurance 
requirements for boats in slips. 
OFFSHORE DIV. CDR. - Stuart Bur-
nett – Stuart discussed some of the changes 
in the US Sailing Rules and advised that 
they will not be used until next year.  When 
asked about using the new Rules in the fall, 
Stuart said the earliest we could consider 
doing so is in the Frostbite Series.  
ONE DESIGN DIV. CDR. – Jim Black – 
Jim advised that the “old” starting Rules 
will be used for the early regattas and the 
“new” starting Rules may be used later in 
the season.  There are still some openings 
for race committee to be filled. 
CRUISING DIV. CDR. - Sam Stoakley – 
Sam reported that 71 people attended the 
Bermuda High Party on February 23. 
JUNIOR ACTIVITIES - Jan Monnier – 
There are 34 children already enrolled for 
Junior Week and OptiKids.  The Level 1 
Instructor Course will be held March 30 
through April 2 at Fannie’s House.  
FLEET LT. - Kelly O'Toole (reported by 
Dick Cole) – The maintenance on Mr. Rob-
erts will be completed and the boat in the 
water by March 26.  The Seacraft and the 
Whaler have been tuned up and will also be 
ready by March 26 
TROPHIES – Randy Alley – Randy ad-
vised that the budget for trophies has been 
cut from last year’s figure.  He has been 
discussing trophies and prices with Jack 
Pettigrew.  There is some interest in offer-
ing for sale to the membership sets of 
FBYC burgee design glasses. 
CBYRA – Elizabeth Staas (reported by 
Dick Cole) – Elizabeth is reviewing our 
CBYRA results for 2000 with Bob Thomas 
and will soon have a report.  Also CBYRA 
will most likely be reducing the nautical 
mile limit from 6 to 4 for 2001 sanctioned 
races.  Dick thinks the CBYRA High Point 
Awards will be given out near the end of 
March but he does not have a date from 
John Dodge. 
OLD BUSINESS – Dick Cole reported 
that Strother has been in contact with Ron 
Hall and Gene Ruark and has confirmed 
that we can use the Fishing Bay Trace land 
and Gene’s parking field for the Stingray 
Point Regatta activities. 
  Waddy asked who he should contact 
about the J-29 Regatta as that group is in-
terested in knowing whether the dredging 
in Jackson Creek will be completed by their 
regatta.  He will contact Case Whittemore. 
 

BOARD MEETING 
               March 13, 2001, Wachovia Bank 
REAR CMDR - DAVID HAZLEHURST 
SECRETARY - Lud Kimbrough 
(reported by David Hazlehurst) - The date 
of the next membership meeting is April 8, 
2001 at 6:30 at Lud Kimbrough's home.  
Second notices went out on February 24 to 
48 members who had not paid 2001 dues/
fees.  As of today, there are 27 delinquent 
members. 
TREASURER - Mason Chapman - Treas-
urer's report presented.  The fundraising pro-
gram continues and we hope to have partici-
pation from the entire membership 
LOG STREAMER - Tom Roberts 
(reported by David Hazlehurst) – Sixteen 
members contributed articles or notices to 
last month’s Log. 
DOCKS - Debbie Cycotte (reported by 
David Hazlehurst) – There are two slips 
available and both may be rented in the next 
month or so.  Debbie is still looking for a 
manual hoist for launching dinghies.  
SOCIAL - Mike Calkins - Mike thanked 
Sam Stoakley for a great Bermuda High 
Party.  Mike asked that e-mail notices be 
sent to the membership about Opening Day. 
WINTER PROGRAMS - John Koedel 
(reported by Judy Buis) - The wine tasting 
with Gary Jobson will be held on March 23, 
with all proceeds going to the Leukemia So-
ciety. 
NEW BUILDING CHR. - Judy Buis – 
We now have a construction permit and as 
soon as the soil test results come back, the 
slab can be poured.  Also, the construction 
fence is not up yet.  John Koedel, Jr. will use 
his video camera to track the progress of the 
construction. 
LONG RANGE PLANNING – Waddy 
Garrett – Waddy announced that the Stull 
property is on the market.  Waddy also re-
ported that we now have the five permits 
required for the Jackson Creek dredging 
project.  He will meet with the Flag Officers 
to determine the next step. 
VICE COMMODORE - DICK COLE 
Dick Cole advised that all of the books are 
now at the publishers.  The books will be 
mailed first class this year to get them to 
the membership before Opening Day. 
FLEET CAPTAIN - Gordon Nelson - 
Gordon has been in touch with Paul Howle 
about possible dates for training aboard Mr. 
Roberts since the boat will not be in the wa-
ter during MORC crew training.  Gordon 

Tee Shirt Designs 
Needed 

 

Junior Racing Team 
Annual Regatta 
Indian Summer 
 
Put your ideas in any media 
and send to Tom Roberts, Jan 
Monnier or Jim Black 
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Opening Day Celebration 2001 
 

Saturday, April 7 
 
 Join friends and family on Saturday,  April 7th for: 

 

Racing                                    11:00 am first signal 
Blessing of the Fleet                4:00 pm 
Groundbreaking for new Clubhouse   4:30 pm 
Opening Celebration, band and rum tent  
                                              from 5:00 pm until ...... 
Dinner                                   6:00 to 7:30 pm 

Craig Massey           Phone: 804-648-1611 ex.12            Fax: 804-648-4126           Email: cmassey@evanenergy.com 

 If you have not been to FBYC lately, you will be surprised by our new view of Fishing Bay. 
The old clubhouse has been torn down allowing for a great water view from most any place on 
club grounds. Do not delay; this view will not last long as construction on the new clubhouse 
begins immediately following the Blessing of the Fleet on April 7th.  What a great time it is to 
be a member of Fishing Bay Yacht Club! 
 

Even if you do not plan to race on opening please do not miss this historic day. At 4:00 pm 
sharp, we will bless the entire fleet.  Immediately following the Blessing of the Fleet, The Flag 
Officers will hold a groundbreaking ceremony on the site of the new clubhouse. When the 
ceremony is over the party begins. To mark this special event, we plan to have a rum tent, a 
band, and a BBQ dinner overlooking the docks on Jackson Creek.   
 

This should be a great celebration for all members of Fishing Bay Yacht Club. Please make 
plans to join in on the festivities on opening day. Remember, dinner reservations had to be in 
by March 30th. 
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Junior Week for the New Millenium … and beyond…☺ 
                        Jan Monnier                804/751-0358            jmonnier@richmond.edu 
Here are the classes available for our members kids/grandkids: 

1.  OptiKids (sailors age 6-8)  Class will be held the 2 weekends prior to Junior Week- June 9, 10, 16 
&17th.  The class will be half days, and students will attend classes on all 4 days.  One parent MUST accom-
pany each student. 

2.  Beginning Opti (sailors age 9 or 10) You’ll be sailing that Opti like a pro—with the help of a friend.  
Two kids in each boat will learn basic sailing skills while having FUN! 

3.  Intermediate Opti (sailors age 10 or 11) You’ve already learned the basics in the Beginning Opti 
Class last year.  Now you’re going to sail alone!  You’ll have lots of fun and learn a little more about getting 
the boat their first! 

4.  Racing Classes (sailors age 11 or over) You’ve completed Intermediate.  You know how to get that 
boat going, but you want to get there faster!  Bring your Opti, Byte, or Laser and learn from some of the best 
in your class.  Maybe you’ll join the FBYC Racing Team (you get your own T-shirt ☺) and have fun racing 
with other kids your age at our club, or at other clubs around the Chesapeake Bay. 

5. Team Sailing Class (sailors age 12 and over; or who have completed Intermediate Sailing Class). 
We’ll spend time sailing with our friends and try new stuff as a team.  Members are again offering to let us 
use their Mobjacks for the class.  We might even have more 420s.  Tell your FBYC friends to meet you in the 
Team Sailing Class! 

PARENTS:  Usual progression in Junior Week goes like this:    
1.  OptiKids    2.  Beginning Opti      3.  Intermediate Opti,  
4. then either Racing or Advanced Sailing Class  

If you weren’t lucky enough to start your child’s sailing career at age 6, select the class which seems age and 
skill level appropriate (call me if you have questions).  Over age 11, with no sailing experience (deprived chil-
dren!), I would recommend Advanced Sailing Class—they’ll learn quickly! 

Junior Week Parent Jobs—during  OptiKids Weekends and Junior Week 
Many hands make the work easy! 

            -Power Boat Operations – Insure boats are refueled each day and operational. 
            -T-shirt Distribution — Insure T-shirts are distributed to the various sections on the last day of in-
struction for OptiKids and Junior Week. 
            -Check-in at FBYC for the “check-in” period the first morning of instruction for OptiKids.  For Junior 
Week, “check-in” will be held the Sunday prior to the start of Junior Week and the first morning of instruction 
for approximately 1 hour each time.  Check-in will be for the purpose of collecting medial and liability forms, 
and any outstanding payments. 
            -Photographer  —  takes ‘action shots’ of students during instruction.  Make photos available to par-
ents during the class sessions.  Arrange for group photo for both OptiKids and Junior Week participants, and 
make available to members at their expense. 
            -Social  — Coordinate and execute any social activity chosen!  Acquire and insure secure distribution 
of daily snacks for each section. 
            -Large Dingy Launching  — Responsible for launching One Design Boats loaned to the program by 
members for use in the Team Sailing Class.  This is done before classes start each day. 
            -Doctor of the Day  — (Pre-requisite: must be a doctor!) serve as Doc of the Day for one day of Junior 
Week or OptiKids.  
            -Parent of the Day  — Carries hand held radio to communicate with each class. Familiar with phone 
locations at the club.  Handle minor medical problems (mostly nettles or ‘windy day’ induced stomachaches☺)  
Contact Doc of the Day if necessary.  Has access to all medical forms and liability release forms if necessary 
for medical evacuation of students.  Contact parents if necessary. 
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FBYC Junior Program Enrollment Form 2001         
Deadline:  May 15th   ----      One Form Per Child PLEASE 

OptiKids Dates: June 9,10 and 16,17, 2001                                         Junior Week Dates:  June 18-22, 2001 

Child Info:     
Name: ________________________________ 
 

Age (as of 6/1/01): __________________ 
                        (must be born before 06/01/95) 
Mail all information to the following address: 
Address: 
 
City/State/Zip: 
 
Child’s T-shirt : (circle one size) 

Child size: L 
            Adult size: S   M        L         XL 

Parent Info: 
Name: ______________________________ 
 
FBYC Member Name: __________________ 
 
Phone Info: 
HM: 
 
WK: 
 
# During Junior Week: 
 

Emergency contact #: 

Boat Details:  My child will be using the following boat during the program:   
 

Class: ______________________      Sail #: ______________  Boat Name:  ______________________ 

Jr Program Class (Circle one):   
See February LOG for details on each class! 
OptiKids                     Beginner Opti              
Intermediate Opti       Racing Opti                 
Byte                            Laser 
Team Sailing 

As a parent enthusiastically supporting sailing, I (Name) _______________________________would like 
to volunteer to help with the following: 

See February LOG for details “Summer-Time Junior Parent Jobs”: 
Racing Travel Team               FunSail Events           Race Committee (Jr. courses Only) 

I have a boat the Junior program can borrow: 
(sail or power) 
Class/type: 
 
☺ 
We will contact you with details—Thanks for offering! 

I (Name) ______________________________will help during JUNIOR WEEK in the following areas: 
See February LOG for details “Junior Week Parent Jobs” 

Power Boat Operations          Check In                     Social              Doctor of the Day       Parent of the Day 
T-shirt Distribution                Photographer              Large Dingy Launching 

Parents wishing to order a Jr. Week T-shirt for themselves (Please indicate quantity)  Price  $15.00 
Adult Size:  M________  L __________  XL ______________  XXL ___________________ 

FEES:  OptiKids:  $80          All other: $160           Amount Enclosed:___________________________ 
Make checks payable to “FBYC” 
Mail fee and registration form before May 15 to:      Sharon Bauer 
                                                                                    6050 Dorrell Rd. 
                                                                                    Aylett, VA  23009 
Questions?  Call Jan Monnier  751-0358 
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Summer time Junior Parent Jobs  
done at various times throughout the summer 

 

            Racing Travel Team help promote racing by our Juniors at FBYC and away regattas..  The primary 
goal would be to improve racing participation throughout the season and help our young sailors gain the expe-
rience necessary to continue in the sport.   If your child is racing you might call the parents of friends to pro-
mote the idea of traveling to some of the other wonderful clubs around the Bay.  You might travel with the kids 
and help out kids traveling “sans” parents.  You might offer your home to the team if you have one near some 
of the race locations. 
 

            Fun Sail Events help organize parents and help them get their Optimist sailors out on the water for fun 
days, cruises across the Fishing Bay and mini-fun-races throughout the season.  We already have two Mini-
Camps on the schedule which are run by the coaches—we just need some promoters! 
 

            Race Committee help with Junior race committee duties throughout the year.  There are 2 Junior Re-
gattas scheduled at FBYC, and then there is the potential for Race Committee duties at each One Design racing 
event.  It’s a great way to start learning Race Committee duties—the sailors aren’t as particular about the 
course as some of the more seasoned sailors! 

 

FBYC Juniors (Counselor-In-Training) CIT Program 
Jan Monnier  751-0358  jmonnier@richmond.edu 

 

            Are you between 15-17 years old? 
            Would you like to be the “big man/woman on campus” and have all the younger kids look up to you? 
            Do you know everything you want to know about sailing?  (Only a teenager could answer this question 
with a yes ☺) 
            Would you like to get some good job experience to build a resume for future summer jobs? 
            Would you like a cool instructor shirt?? 
            Are you free the week of June 18-22, 2001? 
 

You’re in luck!  I have just the job for you!  Be one of the first participants in the FBYC formal CIT 
program.  This program will help you develop some teaching skills, you will improve your knowledge of sail-
ing (you always learn when you teach), and give you the confidence you’ll need to do it all. 
 

This is a first come, first serve opportunity.  Don’t miss out!  Call or e-mail today.  Once I know how 
many are interested, I will set up a training session that best fits the participants.   
            Hurry… don’t miss out… I _already have a few names!!! 

Junior Leadership Opportunities 
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~ Three marinas on the Rappahannock to serve you ~ 
Deltaville ~ Port Urbanna ~ Regatta Point 

Engine service, 50-ton travelift, 
Awlgrip painting, fiberglass repair, rigging 

Pools, Clubhouses 
Bringing you the experience of 25 Years in Business! 

Home of  Marine Electronics 
Repair and installation of all major brands 

 
Email:  information@doziermarine.com  Website:  www.doziermarine.com 

Call 804-776-9898 or 1-800-296-BOAT (2628) 

I would like to thank the over fifty 
FBYC members that turned out to 
help paint, nail, clean, rake, plant 
and weed. The place looks great! 
The many 
hands made 
the work 
manageable, 
fun and es-
pecially ef-
fective! Spe-
cial thanks to 
Jean Cole 
and June 
Hazlehurst 
for providing 
morning 
snacks and a 
great lunch. I 
think every-
body had a 
good time. 
Thanks 

again, see you there next year.  
Bob Kates, Grounds Chairman 
 
 

Please 
Keep off the Grass 

Even if Opening Day is your first 
visit to the club in 2001 you 
should not be surprised to find the 

old clubhouse gone. 
But as part of our 
grounds improvement 
effort we have seeded 
the lawn on the bay 
side of the old club-
house in preparation 
for Junior week. We 
have also seeded the 
Richardson field (the 
open field beyond the 
turn-around just past 
the club) which we 
plan to open for park-
ing on Memorial Day 
weekend. Please help 
us by staying off these 
two areas where grass 
is starting to grow. 

CLEAN UP DAY 2001 GREAT SUCCESS! 

Photo thanks to Buck Brewer 
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New England Cruise – June 24th to July 15th  

REMINDER 
Cruise Co-Chairs:    Vic & Jane DeNunzio; vgdenunzio@fiberlam.com or 804-794-1286 
Steve & Beth Gillispie; bgillispie@aol.com or 804-740-4029 
 

If you are planning to participate in this cruise, please notify one of the above Co-Chairs.  We would like to have 
a meeting of the participants for planning purposes within the next month.  Steve Gillispie has reserved 6 docks 
at a marina in Greenport.  We need to transfer these to individuals ASAP. 
 

• Sat. 6/23 or Sun., 6/24:        Home to Newport, RI.  We will skip Block Island due to B.I. Race Week 6/24 to 6/30.  
If you cannot make Newport by Tue., next meeting point is Falmouth, MA. 

 

• Tue. 6/26/00:           Leave Newport for Falmouth, MA (52 nm.)   Falmouth is a neat town with rental cars and bus 
transportation available to the airports for crew exchanges.  It is also only a few miles from Woods Hole via public 
transportation.  Woods Hole is worth visiting for a day. 

 

• Thurs. 6/29/00:        Falmouth to Nantucket (30nm).   Stay until Mon. 7/2/00. 
 

Note: (For the 2-week itinerary) If leaving Deltaville on Fri. 6/29 or Sat. 6/30 you could join the group in Cutty Hunk or Block Island 
or Orient Harbor and complete the last 2 weeks of the cruise.  
 

• Mon. 7/2/00:           Nantucket to Cutty Hunk (46 nm).  Arrive early afternoon.   Dinner on shore at restaurant or a 
fresh lobster from the lobsterman. 

• Tue. 7/3/00:             Cutty Hunk to Block Island, RI (37 nm).  Arrive early afternoon.  Dinner on shore.  Alternative 
plan is Cutty Hunk – Orient Harbor (70 nm). 

 

• Wed. 7/4/00:           Block Island to Orient Harbor (37 nm).  Depart in am and arrive at anchorage in Orient Harbor 
behind Steve Gillispie’s home in afternoon or at the Marina in Greenport.  Steve is planning a dinner on shore at his 
place and will arrange transportation from the marina.  We will stay here until Fri. 7/6/01. 

 

• Fri.  7/6/00: Orient Harbor to Port Jefferson (53 nm).  (Note:  This would be an ideal point to break away and head 
home if you are limited to 2 weeks or heading further North). 

 

• Sat.  7/7/00:             Port Jefferson to Oyster Bay (27 nm). 
 

• Sun. 7/8/00:             Oyster Bay to NYC (Liberty Landing Marina-37 nm). Stay here until Wed. morning. 
 

• Wed.7/11/00:          NYC to Atlantic City (90nm).  Stay at Trump’s Casino and Marina. 
 

• Thu. 7/12/00:           Atlantic City to Cape May (38 nm).  Spend a leisurely afternoon and evening in Cape May.  
Some great restaurants here.   

 

• Fri. 7/13/00 Leave Cape May to home either outside (166nm) or inside (207 nm).  Inside the trip can be broken up to 
3 day sails. The sail home outside can be in one leg or broken into 2 or 3 legs.   

 

Sun. 7/15/00:    Arrive home.  

Hugh Howbert McCathern, age 31, 
son of FBYC members William 
W. and Jessie McCathern, Jr., was 
lost at sea on March 1, 2001, while 
blue hole diving and exploring the 
Double Drop cave system, a mas-
sive fracture/fault line cave discov-
ered in 1999 and located offshore 
several miles south of Kemps Bay, 
South Andros Island in the Baha-

mas.  Hugh was a professional 
diver, instructor and dive master.  
For the past two years, he has 
worked with IMAX Film Crews, 
and pursued cave diving, as the dive 
master of the M/V Ocean Explorer.  
Hugh is a past Junior member of 
FBYC.  In addition to his parents, 
he is also survived by a sister, Ash-
ley, and two brothers, William 

In Memoriam – Hugh McCathern 
Walker III and Montague.  FBYC 
member George Wayne Anderson 
was his godfather.  A memorial serv-
ice was held at Saint Stephen's Epis-
copal Church on Friday, March 30. 
In lieu of flowers, contributions may 
be made to Divers Alert Network 
(DAN), the Peter B. Bennett Center, 
#6 West Colony Place, Durham, NC, 
27705, or a charity of your choice.  
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Membership in US Sailing helps support a 
range of activities such as training and cer-
tification of Race Committees and Judges, 
sailing instruction and a new program 
"Sailing Smart". This introduces young-
sters to sailing at over 700 parks and rec-
reational outlets nationwide. This, coupled 
with the established Community Sailing 
program could help provide us new mem-
bers. And your $50 individual, $75 family 
or $15 youth membership brings you a host 
of freebies including the 2001-4 RRS/
Racing Rules of Sailing which you might 
just need on the race course. You can of 
course buy your own copy by calling 1-
800-USSAIL1 but it will cost you more as 
a non-member, and you might have to wait. 
One other freebie is Sailing World, which 
some view as one of the better sailing 
monthlies, with reports of Key West Race 
Week including an article on one of our 
new members, Jay McArdle. Jay got Boat 
of the Day honors on the Thursday sailing 

Fast Lane. Look out for Jay and his J-29, 
Fast Lane. 
 
 

2001-2004 Racing Rules 
The new rules become effective April 1 
and rule books will be mailed to USSA 
members currently scheduled to arrive 
from the printers on May 1. Those few 
FBYC members who attended the CCV 
Rules Clinic in Hampton on March 26 
heard this firsthand along with a discus-
sion on other rule changes. 
The Basic Principles, Rules 1-5,  have not 
changed but Rule 3 bears repeating. 
 
Sportsmanship and the Rules now reads 
 
"competitors in the sport of sailing are 
governed by a body of RULES that 
they are expected to follow AND enforce. 
A fundamental principle of sportsmanship 
is that when competitors break a rule they 
will promptly take a penalty or retire". 

US Sailing Association Membership 
By David Hazlehurst 

Your $50 membership in US Sailing is 
really worth $68 and more! 

 direct benefits: 
10 Issues Sailing World           $28 value 
10 Issues American Sailor       $20 value 
Official Racing Rule Book or Log Book 
                                                   $15 value 
Annual US Sailing Directory  $  5 value 
Discounts on entry fees, publications and 
accessories.                                   
 
CBYRA and USSailing membership can 
be combined for another discount and sin-
gle application through CBYRA . 
Individual, Junior and Family member-
ships are available 

Call  1-800-US SAIL1   
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1Time Changes 
to Daylight Sav-
ing Time 

2 3 4 5 6 7 Opening Day 
Regatta, Bless-
ing of the Fleet, 
& Party 

8 Opening Day 
Regatta 
 
Full Moon 

9 Membership 
Meeting 6:30 
at Lud Kim-
brough’s home 

10 Board Meet-
ing 6:00 Wa-
chovia Bank on 
Broad St. 

11 12 13 14 

15 Easter 16 
Taxes Due 

17 18 19 20 France 
Cruise departs 

21 Offshore-
Spring Series 
Day 1 

22 One Design 
Spring Series 
#1 

23 24 25 26 27   J-29 Invita-
tional 

28   J-29 Invita-
tional 
OD Spring  
Series #2 

29   J-29  Invita-
tional 

30 1 2 3 4 5 OD SS #3 
 
AYC NOODS 

April 2001 

Memorial Day Weekend 
Urbanna Regatta 

 

Make Plans now for the Memorial 
Day weekend festivities. On Saturday 
we will have a race to Urbanna fol-
lowed by the Annual Rosegill Party. 
Year after year, this party proves to 
be one of the best that the club spon-
sors. If you have not made it before 
then you have really missed some 
great times. This year we plan to fea-
ture a North Carolina BBQ and an ex-
cellent band to dance the night away. 
On Sunday we will have Round- The- 
Buoys- Races followed by a dinner at 
Rappahannock River Yacht Club in 
Irvington.  On Monday morning 
RRYC will have a breakfast before 
the cruse back the FBYC. 
      This should be a great weekend 
for FBYC.   More in the Next Log. 

CRUISE TO MATHEWS YC  - 
Note the date has been changed  
to May 12 from the earlier date 
noticed due to a conflict with an-
other MYC event.  We  will kick 
off the cruising season with a 
short run down to MYC for din-
ner. There will be space at the end 
of the T dock to raft up and possi-
bly individual slips.  Dinner and 
Breakfest will be in the club 
house. Bring check or cash.  Club 
sells beer & wine but you can 
BYOB too.   Cocktail hour begin-
ning at 5:30 on the deck.  Call Jim 
Stalnaker with a boat and head 
count no later than May 5.   
(757) 481 6113 or  
email  stalnaker@whro.net. 

Southern Bay Race Week 
to become the  

Black Seal Cup 
The CBYRA Southern  Bay Race 
week has a new sponsor :  Gos-
ling’s Black Seal Bermuda Black 
Rum, so the regatta has been re-
named the Black Seal Cup.  The 
regatta will also have one central 
location and includes a Thursday 
night welcome and registration 
party.  Dark n’ Stormy, Ber-
muda’s National Drink will be the 
featured refreshment.  The regatta 
is Friday through Sunday, June 
15-17 this year and will be head-
quartered at Hampton Yacht 
Club. 
 

Looking Ahead 
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TradewindsTradewinds  
Burgees for Sale 
 
  
8x12 (small)                              $12.00 
12x18 (medium)                        $14.00 
16x24 (large)                             $18.00 
24x36 (x-large)                         $22.00 
36x48 (festival flag)                  $40.00* 
                    * by special request only. 
Prices include shipping and  handling. 
Make Checks payable to FBYC.  
        c/o  FBYC 
              P.O. Box 29186 
              Richmond, VA 23242 
 
Wanted to Buy: Used Optimist for 
FBYC Junior. Contact George Scott. 
(804) 355-4801  or gscott@kpmg.com 
 
For Sale:  Used Wooden Optimist 
Just painted and ready for next season. 
$300.Call Mark Powell 288-1799 
 
For Sale:  Older Optimist – Fiberglass 
Hull-extra floatation blocks, just restored 
and ready for a new season $300 Mark 
Powell 288-1799 
 
For Sail: Hobie 16, fully equipped, in 
Deltaville. Contact Rives Potts (860) 767-
2991 or  rpotts@byy.com 
 
For Sale: 1974 Hughes, North Star 600. 
26' Complete with sails, outboard 
7.5 hp and lots of extras. Ready to sail 
and in the water in Deltaville. $3900 Call 
Van Crosby at (804) 740-7647 or  
v.crosby@worldnet.att.net 
 
For Sale: True Lies - experienced race 
committee, fishing, tubing, and sunset 
cruising boat.  Mako 19', Evinrude 
140HP, $6,500.  Lud Kimbrough 804-
327-9028, LudK@msn.com. 
 
For Sale: Boat Lift, Manual crank, can 
be converted to electric. Installs 
on single piling. $750 Contact Van 
Crosby at (804) 740-7647 or 
v.crosby@worldnet.att.net 
 
Wanted to Buy: Mast (both pieces) and 
Boom for Laser. Call John Fitzgerald 
(804) 360-1007. 
 

FOR SALE:  “JAZZ”  1990 J37c, built 
under ABS survey to + A1 offshore rating. 
One-owner documented boat, very well 
maintained with all records. Northstar and 
Datamarine electronics, ST 4000 auto pi-
lot, and stereo, Lectra San system, 3-blade 
feathering prop, main, jib, assy spinnaker, 
new dodger and sail cover, miscellaneous 
gear. Stored out of water December 
through March. Three-coat epoxy on bot-
tom, and Imron boot and cove stripes 
1997.  Cruised and fun-raced on the Bay.  
Call Bill Jones 804-288-2603 or 804-288-
0082, or woj3@erols.com:   $125,000.00. 
 
For Rent: Beach House on Hills Bay in 
Mathews County. Four Bedroom, 2 bath. 
Travel time to FBYC is 10 minutes by wa-
ter, 20 minutes by land.  $700/week.  Call 
(757) 220-1151 Chris Rouzie 
 
For Rent: Two adjoining Condos at 
Jackson Creek Harbor. Avail. connected 
or separate.  Upstairs Waterfront 2 Bdrm 
with queen and twins plus queen Murphy 
bed in LR.  ($750/wk)  
Adjacent 3 Bdrm with queen, 4 bunks and 
twins ($850/wk)  Both connected ($1500/
wk). Lower Rates off season.  A/C & 
CATV.  Transient Slips available. Call 
Noel Clinard  
              (804) 285-0299 (h)  
              (804) 788-8594 (o)  
or email nclinard@hunton.com 
 
Wanted to buy: 9.9 dingy with smaller 
engine (5 to 10 HP), used but not too old. 
E-mail with specifics, where can be seen, 
price and time. All offers seriously consid-
ered, Terry Quinn (804)270-1911 
 
Join the NO WAKE movement! Make 
your own NO WAKE sign with our 10" 
decal. Fits on a 5 gal. bucket that can be 
put on a piling at the end of your dock. Put 
jet skiers and power boaters on notice to 
slow down. They work! $5 + $1 shipping.  
              B. Kates, P.O. Box 284,  
              Deltaville, VA 23043,  
E-mail scam97109@yahoo.com for more 
information. 
 
 
 
 

.For Free: Advertising Space for 
FBYC members.  Use our newsletter to 
buy, sell, rent or trade, as well as seek 
or offer services.  Ads will run three 
months and then must be resubmitted to 
The Log.  Business ads are also wel-
come and the pricing is reasonable.  
To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact Tom Roberts: 
            3720 Blue Heron Lane 
              West Point, VA 23181 
Phone:  (804) 843-2682 
Fax:       (804) 843-5757 
e-mail:   Mobjack@crosslink.net 
The deadline for The Log  is the 20th.  
Items received after the 20th may not 
be published.  All Articles Welcome! 

Wanted: EXPERIENCED, DEDI-
CATED OFFSHORE RACERS for 
DAWN TREADER, Swan 411, for 2001 
Grand Prix schedule. Dawn Treader 
2000 Newport Bermuda Race Second 
in class 14th in fleet of 179, 2nd place 
Onion Patch Trophy, 2nd Place New 
York Yacht Club Regatta; 1999 second 
IMS Annapolis/Newport, 3rd Block Is-
land Race Week, 4th Swan National 
Championships is looking for 3-4 addi-
tional FBYC crew to join the 2001 
campaign. Program will consist of An-
napolis/Newport Race, Block Island 
Race Week and Marblehead/Halifax 
Race. Minimal local racing at FBYC in 
early Spring and Fall. Contact Larry 
Cohen for more information 804-694-
0287. 
 
Babysitters Available in Deltaville 
Experienced, Responsible 16 years old. 
Palmer Curdts  Some what experienced.  
Sophie & Peyton Curdts-13 yrs old in 
July.  Call (804)776-9589 Parents: Bill 
& Blair Curdts 
 
This Space available 
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P.O. Box 29186, Richmond, VA 23242 
Address Correction Required 

The 
Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

DELTAVILLE, VIRGINIA 
 

FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN: 
Awlgrip Painting ~ Carpentry ~ Electrical & Mechanical Work 

35-Ton Marine Travel Lift ~ Fiberglass Repairs ~ Rigging 
Transient Slips ~ Self Service Area ~ Dry Storage 

Laundry Facilities - Pool – Pumpout – Fuel Dock 
 

Nexus Instruments Distributor 
 

Deltaville Trailers – Customized Sailboat Trailers 
 

At Deltaville Marina on Jackson Creek 
 

804/776-6521 
 

email: pandersen@oasisonline.com + Open 7 days 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. 


